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The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Larian Angelo, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: 
24

Committee:
General Welfare


Title:

A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York in relation to gender-based discrimination.



Sponsor: Council Members Perkins, Lopez, Quinn, Reed, the Speaker (Council Member Miller), Moskowitz, Rodriguez, and Boyland.

Summary of Legislation: The Bill clarifies the scope of gender-based protection established under the City’s Human Rights Law.  Protection against gender-discrimination would be extended to include actual or perceived sex and would also include a person’s gender identity, self-image, appearance, behavior or expression, whether or not these characteristics are different from that traditionally associated with the legal sex assigned to that person at birth.

Effective Date: This local law would take effect immediately.


Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2002


Fiscal Impact Statement:

Effective FY02
FY Succeeding 

Effective FY03
Full Fiscal 

Impact FY04

Revenues (+)
$0
$0
$0

Expenditures (-)
$0
$0
$0

Net
$0
$0
$0

Impact on Revenues: There will be no impact on revenues as a result of this legislation.
Impact on Expenditures: There will be no impact on expenditures as a result of this legislation.  While the City’s Commission on Human Rights would be the Agency responsible for the enforcement of the new areas protected by this legislation, the legislation would not result in the need to hire new staff.  The Commission already enforces protection against gender-based discrimination, and has also specifically investigated complaints regarding trans-gendered individuals.  While the legislation might conceivably add to the case-load of the Commission, the Agency has no legal obligations regarding the time frame of its investigations.  The Commission would therefore employ existing staff already well qualified for any newly resulting cases, according to its own administrative priority system.  Existing resources would also be sufficient to make any necessary modifications to informational materials produced by the Commission.

Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
NA

Source of Information:
City Council Finance Division

Estimate Prepared By:
Sean Robin, Legislative Financial Analyst

Peter Bruno, Assistant Director

City Council Finance Division

FIS History:


Submitted to the Council on January 25, 2002,  To be considered by the Committee April 23, 2002.

